Улан-Удэнский колледж железнодорожного транспорта — филиал Федерального государственного бюджетного образовательного учреждения высшего образования «Иркутский государственный университет путей сообщения» (УУКЖТ ИрГУПС)

# КОМПЛЕКТ КОНТРОЛЬНО-ИЗМЕРИТЕЛЬНЫХ МАТЕРИАЛОВ по общеобразовательной дисциплине

# ОД.03 ИНОСТРАННЫЙ ЯЗЫК

для специальности
43.02.06 Сервис на транспорте (по видам транспорта)

Социально-экономический профиль Углубленный уровень

Очная форма обучения на базе основного общего образования



Комплект контрольно-измерительных материалов разработан на основе требований федерального государственного образовательного стандарта среднего общего образования и рабочей программы общеобразовательной дисциплины ОД.03 Иностранный язык для специальности 43.02.06 Сервис на транспорте (по видам транспорта).

**PACCMOTPEHO** 

ЦМК гуманитарных <u>дисциплин</u> протокол №5 от 0<u>8.04.2024</u>

Председатель ЦМК

М.И. Сайфутдинова

(подпись) (И.О.Ф.)

СОГЛАСОВАНО

Зам. директора колледжа по УР

<u>И.А. Бочарова</u> (И.О.Ф.)

24.04.2024

(подпись)

# Разработчики:

Сайфутдинова М.И., преподаватель высшей квалификационной категории УУКЖТ

Осколкова И.Н., преподаватель высшей квалификационной категории УУКЖТ

# СОДЕРЖАНИЕ

	Стр.
1. МАТЕРИАЛЫ ВХОДНОГО КОНТРОЛЯ	4
2. МАТЕРИАЛЫ ТЕКУЩЕГО КОНТРОЛЯ УСПЕВАЕМОСТИ	7
3. МАТЕРИАЛЫ ПРОМЕЖУТОЧНОЙ АТТЕСТАЦИИ	20

#### 1. Материалы входного контроля

# Вариант 1

# Инструкция по выполнению тестовой работы

- 1. Задания предполагают поставить нужный артикль, предлог, правильную форму глагола to be, найти правильный вариант ответа на вопросы.
- 2. При выполнении нельзя пользоваться англо-русским словарем.
- 3. Максимальное время выполнения задания 40 минут.

### Критерии оценки результата:

- «5» задание выполнено полностью, верно.
- «4» задание выполнено полностью, но имеются 2-3 ошибки при переводе текста или в грамматическом упражнении.
- «3» задания выполнены с ошибками, имеются неточности в переводе, но это не искажает смысл содержания прочитанного текста, грамматическое задание выполнено наполовину.
- «2» учащийся не перевёл текст, не выполнил правильно ни одного задания.
  - 1. Поставьте нужный артикль (a, the, -.)
  - a) There is ... fine camp for ... tourists not far from here.
  - b) Go to ... shop and buy ... bread and ... cheese.
  - c) My father is ... doctor.
  - 2. Поставьте нужные предлоги (by, to, about, of, in)
  - a) On Sundays we went ... the country ... train.
  - b) The article had some facts ... the life ... the people.
  - c) Last year she lived ... Moscow.
  - 3. Поставьте правильную форму глагола to be (am, is, are)
  - a) My friends ... fond of music.
  - b) She ... going to be a teacher.
  - c) I ... twenty one.
  - 4. Найдите правильный вариант ответа на вопросы
  - a) The USA consists of ... states. (fifteen, fifty, fifty five
  - b) The UK consists of ... parts. (two, three, four)
  - c) ... is a capital of the USA. (New York, Washington, Las Vegas)
  - d) ... is a national language of the UK. (English, Scottish, Irish, Welsh)

#### Вариант 2

#### Инструкция по выполнению тестовой работы

- 1. Задания предполагают поставить нужный артикль, предлог, правильную форму глагола to be, найти правильный вариант ответа на вопросы.
- 2. При выполнении нельзя пользоваться англо-русским словарем.
- 3. Максимальное время выполнения задания 40 минут.

#### Критерии оценки результата:

- «5» задание выполнено полностью, верно.
- «4» задание выполнено полностью, но имеются 2-3 ошибки при переводе текста или в грамматическом упражнении.
- «3» задания выполнены с ошибками, имеются неточности в переводе, но это не искажает смысл содержания прочитанного текста, грамматическое задание выполнено наполовину.
- «2» учащийся не перевёл текст, не выполнил правильно ни одного задания.
  - 4. Поставьте нужный артикль (the, a, -.)
  - a) They had ... New Year Tree with ... lights and ... decorations.
  - b) There is ... book of ... poems at ... bookshop.
  - c) Drink ... glass of ... milk every morning.
  - 5. Вставьте нужные предлоги (in, at, of)
  - a) She used to go shopping ... the morning.
  - b) He wanted to finish his work ... the end ... the month.
  - c) She is interested ... sport.
  - 6. Поставьте правильную форму глагола to be (am, is, are)
  - a) I ... going to enter the University next year.
  - b) My friend ... a good football player.
  - c) We ... students of the college.
  - 7. Найдите правильный вариант ответа на вопросы
  - a) The UK has... Houses of Parliament (three, one, two)
  - b) The head of the USA is ... (a king or a queen of England, the president, prime minister)
  - c) The capital of the UK is ... (Birmingham, London, New York)

# Ключи:

1вариант: 1 a) a,- b) the, -, - c) a

2 a) to, by b) about, of c) in

3 a) are b) is c) am

4 a) fifty b) four c) Washington d) English

2 вариант: 1 a) the, -,- b) a,-, the c) a,-

2 a) in b) at, of c) in

3 a) am b) is c) are

4 a) two b) the president c) London

#### Материалы текущего контроля

#### Тема 1.1. О себе. Моя семья. Внешность и характер членов семьи

#### 1. Письменно переведите текст:

I have a lot of friends. To my mind every man must have many friends, because without friends you just become dull and a boring person. One of my best friends is Victor. We got acquainted many years ago. He is a well-built boy. He studies well but he doesn't spend all his time preparing lessons. He does sports, plays chess. His famous subject at school is Mathematics. We have been friends for a long time. We trust each other. We have some personal secrets. I can tell him about my troubles and I can be sure that he will always help me.

#### 2. Ответьте на вопросы по тексту:

- a) Why do people should have friends?
- b) What hobby does Victor have?
- c) Why Victor is a good student and friend?

#### 3. Закончите предложение по смыслу:

My friend always helps me, that's why I ...

# 4. Выпишите из текста предложения в следующих временах (подчеркните глагол-сказуемое:)

- a) Past Simple
- b) Present Perfect

# 5. Соотнесите фразовые глаголы и выражения с их значениями:

- 1. fall in love (with somebody)
- 2. get back together (with somebody)
- 3. get engaged (to somebody)
- 4. get on well (with someone)
- 5. ask somebody out
- 6. make up (with somebody)
- 7. fancy somebody
- 8. fall out (with somebody)
- 9. get divorced
- 10. get married (to somebody)
- 11. go out (with somebody)
- 12. split up (with somebody)

- a) Having formally agreed to marry someone in the future
- b) Start being in love
- c) Start having a relationship again
- d) Have a friendly relationship with someone
- e) End a marriage or relationship with each
- f) Ask someone, especially someone of the opposite sex, to go to a film, a restaurant etc with you
- g) Have a quarrel
- h) Become friendly with someone

again after you have had an argument
<ul><li>i) Feel personally attracted to someone</li></ul>
<ul><li>j) Be no longer married to your wife or husband</li></ul>
k) Become a wife and a husband
1) Have a romantic relationship with someone

### 6. Translate from Russian into English:

- а) Высокий, низкий, приятной внешности, красивая, красивый, милый, блондин, светловолосый, темноволосый, полный, худой.
- b) Скучный, слабый, любопытный, скромный, необычный, счастливый, ужасный, гордый, творческий, активный, смелый, серьезный, сильный, спокойный, усердный (трудолюбивый), независимый, честный, нечестный, надежный, щедрый.

#### 7. Define character traits:

1. A	person loves love stories.
2. A	person is not afraid of danger.
3. A	person never panics.
4. A	person often starts crying.
5. A	person never says something funny.
6. A	person never hurts anybody.
7. An	person has great plans for the future.
8. A	person gives you money when you need it.
9. A	person never gives you money.
10.An	person always tells the truth.
11.A	person can tell you a lie.
12.An	person likes to shout and hurt people.

8. Учебный диалог. Составьте диалог о своей семье по опорным словам и словосочетаниям: a small (a big) family, united family, a head of a family, to support/keep a family, to take care about children, to bring up, my mother (father) is a...., a good relationship with, family traditions, to conflict, to get on well with each other, «Can you tell me about...», « Do you have...», « How does your family spend...?», « Have you got any...?»...

**9.** *Круглый стол. Дискуссия.* Ask each other questions about your friends. Ask about appearance and character. What qualities of character are important to be successful in life? What qualities do you admire in people?

# **Тема 1.2 Молодёжь в современном обществе.** Досуг молодёжи: увлечения и интересы

## 1. Анализ текста. Read the text and answer the questions:

Nowadays cinema is the main element of people's cultural life. It plays an important role in the life of any society. It is an available popular form of art. Lots of people find going to the cinema one of the best ways of spending their leisure time. The movie audience is predominantly a young one.

There are a lot of different kinds of films: action film, horror films, thriller films, science fiction films, travelogues, historical drama, animated films, war film, musical film, romantic comedy, disaster film, western. Besides, the films may be color or black and white, full-length or short, sound or silent, dubbed in mother tongue, three-dimensional or wide-screen.

The performance lasts for two or three hours and most cinemas have at least 4 performances a day. There is no doubt that a good cinema show is an excellent entertainment and quite cheap. Of late cinema screens in this country have been dominated by films produced in the USA. And this tendency is growing. In Great Britain and the USA the cinemas ("movies" as they often call them) sell more than one billion tickets a year.

- 1. Is the cinema important in our life?
- 2. What do you think when you hear the word "movie"?
- 3. Do people spend their leisure time going to the cinema?
- 4. What kinds of films do you know?
- 5. Which country makes the best movie?

#### Тема 1.3 Условия проживания в городской и сельской местности

### 1. Устный onpoc. Read the text and answer the questions:

#### My Flat

We live in a 12-story building in the central part of the city. Let me tell you about our flat.

We live on the second floor, so usually we do not use the elevator. There are four rooms in our flat – my parents' room, my little brother's room, the room where I live, and the living room. There are also, of course, a cozy kitchen and a bathroom.

The kitchen is small, but, as I said before, quite cozy. There is a stove, fridge, kettle, microwave, table and chairs there. We also have a lot of kitchen utensils such as knives, ladles and so on. There is my mom's portrait hanging on the wall. The portrait is very good, my father drew it many years ago when they met.

The biggest room in the flat is the living room. This is where we watch TV in the evening, my little brother plays videogames there. My parents' room is also big, and they have their own TV. If my brother or I, want to watch something they do not watch, they might let us use the living room TV and watch their favorite show in their room. They love police procedurals, I like fantasy series, and my brother likes cartoons.

- 1. Where does the author live?
- 2. How many rooms are there in the flat?
- 3. What size is the kitchen?
- 4. What is the biggest room in the flat?

#### 2. Read the text:

#### Ulan-Ude

Ulan-Ude, the capital of the Republic of Buryatia, was aimed at collecting taxes from the native peoples. At first it was a small settlement named Verkhneudinsk and founded in 1666 by Russian Cossacks. Thanks to its favourable geographical position on the junction of trade roads to the Far East, Mongolia and China Verkhneudinsk developed rapidly and in 1775 it was given the status of a town. Since 1934 our city is called Ulan-Ude.

Ulan-Ude is situated on the banks of the large Selenga and Uda rivers. Nearly 400 thousand people live here. It is the largest industrial and cultural centre of Buryatia and one of the largest in Eastern Siberia.

Ulan-Ude is divided into three districts: Sovetsky, Oktyabrsky and Zheleznodorozhny.

There are many educational institutions: schools, technical schools, colleges, universities and academies. The Buryat Branch of the Siberian Department of the Russian Academy of Sciences contributes significantly to the national economy of

our Republic. The Branch includes the Tibetan medicine section, which is unique in Russia. It studies the fundamentals of the oldest medical system of the East.

Ulan-Ude is the cultural center of the republic. There are many theatres and museums.

The most famous theatre is the Academic Opera and Ballet House, the only one in Eastern Siberia. We are proud of our singers and ballet-dances, who are renowned not only in Buryatia and Russia but also abroad.

The historical museum exhibits photographs, documents and other materials connected with the history of our republic. The museum of Nature acquaints us with the flora and fauna of Buryatia. The Ethnographic museum is famous for its collection of yurts and wooden houses.

#### 2. Устный onpoc. Answer the following comprehension questions:

- 1. Prove that our republic has a rich history.
- 2. What parts does Ulan-Ude consist of?
- 3. What is the Buryat Opera and Ballet House famous for?
- 4. What educational and cultural institutions are there in Ulan-Ude?
- 5. What places of interest would you show to the city guests?

# 3. Counhehue. Презентация. Write an essay or make a presentation about Ulan-Ude. Try to describe the history, the population and the main sights of the city.

# Тема 1.4 Покупки: одежда, обувь и продукты питания

# 1. Анализ текста. Read the text and complete the table:

It is often faster and cheaper to buy online. For instance, finding and buying books on a website is easier and more convenient than walking around a large bookstore. Moreover, customers save not only their time but money as well: warehouses are normally cheaper than shops, so online companies offer lower prices even when delivery charges are included. Although shipping a small number of items from another country could be sometimes quite expensive.

It goes without saying that not all products can be purchased online as easy as books. People prefer to try on clothes, for example, to feel the quality and choose the right size. So they often go shopping first, choose the product in stores and then place an order for it online, having found some attractive discount.

Online shopping is also an ideal way of buying goods for extremely busy people or for the disabled. Online stores are usually available 24 hours a day. All you need is the Internet access and a valid method of payment: credit cards, electronic money or cash on delivery.

The main disadvantage of online shopping is insecurity. There is always a small risk that your financial and personal information might be exploited by hackers. Other frustrating disadvantages are additional costs for delivery and long waiting time, up to several weeks. Besides, online shopping is a bit risky because you can get goods of bad quality, broken or even wrong items.

# Online shopping

Pros (+)	Cons(-)

#### 2. Устный опрос. Дискуссия. Guess the food according to its description:

1.	You need me to make a sandwich or toast. – B
2.	I'm yellow or white. I'm made from milk. People like me on their pizza. — C_
3.	People eat us fried, boiled or scrambled. — E
4.	I'm a very popular fast food with a sausage in the middle. — H
5.	I'm a long yellow fruit. — B
6.	Rabbits love us, orange vegetables. – C

#### 2. Устный onpoc. Answer the questions:

- 1. How often do you eat out?
- 2. What's your favorite food?
- 3. What food do you dislike?
- 4. What's your favorite ice-cream flavor?
- 5. What's the strangest thing you've ever eaten?
- 6. Are you allergic to any food?
- 7. What's your favorite drink?

# **Тема 1.5 Здоровый образ жизни и забота о здоровье.** Спорт **Variant 1**

# 1.Выполнение тестовой работы. Choose the right answer:

- 1. Участвовать в спортивных соревнованиях:
- A) to take part in B) to keep fit C) to compete
- 2.Парусный спорт:
- A) skating B) swimming C) sailing
- 3. Мастерство:
- A) a sense B) a skill C) an injury
- 4.Быть выносливым:
- A) to be tough B) to be self-confident C) to be competitive

5.Пооить рекорд:
A) to win B) to break a record C) to throw
2.Put the verb in the correct form:
1. Sport (to teach) you to win and to lose.
2. The Olympic Games (to dedicate)to the Olympian Gods.
3. The Olympic Flag (to be) the symbol of the Olympic Games
since 1920.
4. The first Modern Olympic Games (to take)place in Greece in 1896.
5. By about 650 BC the Games (to held)over five days.
Variant 2
1. Выполнение тестовой работы. Choose the right answer:
1.Быть бодрым и здоровым:
A) to take part B) to keep fit C) to compete
2.Плавание:
A) skating B) swimming C) sailing
3. Участие в группе поддержки:
A) cheerleading B) a skill C) an injury
4.Быть уверенным в себе:
A) to be tough B) to be self -confident C) to be competitive
5.Победить:
A) to win B) to break a record C) to throw
2. Put the verb in the correct form:  1. The first Modern Olympia Genes (to take)  1. The first Modern Olympia Genes (to take)
<ol> <li>The first Modern Olympic Games (to take)place in Greece in 1896.</li> <li>Sport (to teach) you to win and to lose.</li> </ol>
3. The Olympic Games (to dedicate) to the Olympian Gods.
4. The Olympic Flag (to be) the symbol of the Olympic Games since
1920.
5. By about 650 BC the Games (to held)over five days.
Тема № 1.6
Туризм. Виды отдыха
1. Write the conversation in the correct order:
A: We'll take a room on the second floor. How much is it?
B: Okay. It suits us. We'll take this room.
A: Seventy dollars a night, sir.
B: Yes, we'll be able to put you up. Which floor would you like, sir?
A: Have you got any vacant rooms?

B: One double-room, please.

A: Single or double, sir?

### 2. Match the synonyms in two columns:

luggage a. trip
 return ticket b. baggage
 journey c. a buffet car
 cloakroom d. schedule

5. a dining car
6. booking-office
7. timetable
e. round-trip ticket
f. left-luggage office
g. ticket office

8. fellow-passenger h. travelling companion

# Тема 1.7 Страны изучаемого языка

# 1. Устный onpoc. What do these names mean in British and American culture? Match the names with their definitions:

- 1) Madame Tussaud's is
- 2) Paddington is
- 3) Beefeater is
- 4) A cardigan is
- 5) A balaclava is
- 6) The Scout
- 7) The Simpsons are
- 8) Chaplin is
- a) A woolen hat
- b) A railway station in London
- c) A wax museum in London
- d) A famous American cartoon family
- e) A British actor and producer
- f) An organization for boys and girls in Britain and America
- g) A soldier at the Tower of London who wears special uniform
- h) A warm woolen short jacket with buttons

# 2. Выполнение тестовой работы. Do the test:

The traditional English drink is
a) milk b) tea c) coffee d) cocoa
2. Who was the first woman Prime Minister of Great Britain?
a) Churchill b) Thatcher c) Blair d) Brown
3. Who wrote a popular book about Harry Porter?
a) Rawling b) J. Tolkien c) R. Dahl d) A. Lindgren
4 is famous for the novel about Robinson Crusoe
a) Agathie Christie b) Conan Doyle c) Mark Twain d) Daniel Defoe
5. The Loch Ness monster lives in

a) America b) Switzerland	c) Canada	d) Scotland
6) Madame Tussaud's is		
a) A wax museum in London		
b) A famous American cartoo	on family	
c) A British actor and produce	er	
7) Who climbs the chimney a	nd puts pres	ents into the stockings at Christmas in
Britain?		
a) Father Frost		
b) Santa Claus		
8. The capital of Britain is		_
a) New York		
b) Washington		
c) London		

#### Тема 1.8 Российская Федерация

#### Variant 1

# Read the text and answer the questions:

#### **Political System of Russia**

Russia is a democratic federative state based on rule of law and a republican form of government. State power in Russia is exercised by the President, the Federal Assembly, the Government and the courts.

One of the basic principles of constitutional government is the division of powers. In accordance with this principle, power must not be concentrated in the hands of one person or one institution, but must be divided among the legislative, executive and judicial branches. The division of powers requires that there be a clear delineation of responsibilities and a system of checks and balances so that each branch of power can offset the others.

- 1. What is the form of the government in Russia?
- 2. Is the state power of Russia exercised by the President, the Federal Assembly, the Government or the courts?

#### Variant 2

### 1. Устный опрос. Анализ текста. Read the text and answer the questions:

#### **Political System of Russia**

The President is at the summit of the system of state power. He ensures that all the state institutions are able to carry out their responsibilities and keeps watching over them to ensure that no institution can encroach on another's prerogatives, attempt to usurp power in the country or take over another's powers.

The president of Russia is the government's chief executive, head of state, and most powerful official. The president is elected by the people to serve a four-year term. The president, with the approval of the lower house of parliament, appoints a prime minister to serve as head of government. The prime minister is the top-ranking official of a Council of Ministers (cabinet). The council carries out the operations of the government.

- 1. Who is at the summit of the system of the state power?
- 2. Who elects the president of Russia?

#### 2. Устный опрос. Анализ текста. Read the text and answer the questions:

#### **SAGAALGAN**

The main holiday of the year is Sagaalgan or the holiday of the White Moon, It is celebrated on the first days of February on the eve of the lunar New Year. It is truly a people's holiday. Not only the Buryats but also all the citizens of the republic celebrate this holiday. It is a national holiday.

Sagaalgan is above all a family holiday. It is customary to wish a Happy New Year to close and distant relatives first, so the holiday is spent visiting neighbors, receiving guests, giving presents and fearing.

The white colour symbolizes happiness and richness. During this month all the people visit each other and make presents. The value of the present is of no importance. People wish each other the white thoughts of wealth and success.

The Buryats have a good tradition by congratulating the old people during Sagaalgan. The ceremony begins with presenting *Khadak* (a blue scarf made of soft silk), white milk products, headscarves, pieces of fabric or a piece of soap. The white milk products may be milk, dried scum, curds and butter. They are the signs of respect and friendship.

At the Datsans Lamas dressed in colourful, traditional coats pray together for well-being and happiness for every person all over the world. All the citizens of the republic try to visit the datsans during the month to receive prosperity, good health and longevity for children from the lamas. In the ancient time Sagaalgan was celebrated in autumn. After the advent of Lamaizm, Sagaalgan was celebrated from autumn until the end of winter or the first month of winter, which is February in the Mongolian calendar.

- 1. What does Sagaalgan mean?
- 2. What does the white colour symbolize?
- 3. What Sagaalgan's traditions do you know?

#### 3. Write out sentences from the text in Simple Passive.

### Тема 2.1 Обучение в колледже. Профессиональные требования

#### Variant 1

#### 1. Круглый стол

# Read the text and answer the questions:

This year I have finished the 9<sup>th</sup> form and decided to enter one of the colleges. There are many educational establishments in our town. I study at the College of Railway Transport. The lessons at our college start at 8 o'clock in the morning. Usually the students have three or four subjects a day. We must work hard to pass exams at the end of the term. The students who pass exams successfully and study well during the term have a grant. Our college is one of the best institutions in our republic.

- 1) Why should students study hard?
- 2) What is a usual schedule?
- 3) How are good students motivated at our college?

# 2. Complete the sentence:

If you want to have a grant you must ...

- 3. Write out sentences from the text in Present Perfect
- 4. Ролевая игра. Imagine that you share a compartment with a company of foreign students. Get acquainted with them and speak about your own college and about the universities your friends study at. Act out the dialogue using substitution words.
- 1. second-year, third-year, fourth-year.
- 2. a station operator, a train receiving specialists, a welder, a communication operator, a track construction specialist, a power net electricians, a locomotive driver, a headmaster, a rolling stock technical service masters, a car technician, a worker.

#### Тема 2.2 История развития железных дорог

# 1. Работа с текстом профессиональной направленности. Read and translate the text:

Russia occupies a vast territory in Europe and Asia. One of the most important railways in our country is Trans-Siberian railway. It connects Moscow and

Vladivostok. The total length of the railway is 9600 km. That is the world's longest railway. The construction of the line was started in 1891 and the railway began to work only in 1905. Freight and passenger trains run with help of powerful diesel and electric locomotives. Great changes will take place in the future because the development of the railways is going on. The Trans-Siberian railway plays an important part in economy of the country.

#### 2. Answer the questions according to the text:

- a) Why is Trans-Siberian railway famous from over the world?
- b) What kind of locomotives work on the railway?

# 3. Complete the sentence:

- a) The Trans-Siberian railway connects ....
- 4. Write out sentences from the text in Present Progressive
- 5. Доклад с презентацией. Write interesting facts or make a presentation about Trans-Siberian railway.

# Тема 2.3 Железнодорожный транспорт

#### 1. Выполнение тестовой работы. Match the columns:

2.Train	а. Паровоз
3.Freight transportation	<ol> <li>Тяговая сила</li> </ol>
4. Tractive power	с. Средства коммуникации
5.Steam locomotive	d. Перевозить пассажиров
6.Means of communication	е. Железная дорога
7.Railways	f. Перевозка грузов
8. To carry passengers	g. Поезд

### 2. Answer the following questions:

- 1. What is the most important function of railways?
- 2. What are the functions of railways?
- 3. What did the very first railways use to draw trains?

#### Тема 2.4 Подземные железные дороги

# 1. Анализ и работа с текстом профессиональной направленности. Read and translate the text:

When Moscow Metro was opened in 1935 the route was 11.6 km long. The underground railway took only 177.000 passengers daily. But it was at the

beginning. Today Moscow Underground carries 40 per cent of the total number of all passengers. During rush hours the interval between trains is about 80 seconds. No other metro in the world can boast such a frequency. The development of the underground is going on. More powerful locomotives are put into service. Automatic Control System makes the Metro comfortable and safe. This system allows increasing speed and reducing interval between trains.

#### 2. Answer the questions:

- a) Why does Moscow Metro differ from other ones?
- b) What developments are done on the underground?

# 3. Complete the sentence:

The underground handles ... every day.

- 4. Write out sentences from the text in Past Simple Passive
- 5. Конспектирование. Write out the main facts about Moscow metro.
- 2. Материалы промежуточной аттестации

Улан-Удэнский колледж железнодорожного транспорта — филиал Федерального государственного бюджетного образовательного учреждения высшего образования «Иркутский государственный университет путей сообщения» (УУКЖТ ИрГУПС)

РАССМОТРЕНО	ЭКЗАМЕН СОГЛАСОВАНО		
ЦМК гуманитарных дисциплин	Дисциплина: ОД.03.	Зам. директора колледжа по УР	
протокол №5 от 08 <u>.04 2024</u>	Иностранный язык (английский)	(D.W	
11	Специальность: 43.02.06 Сервис на	И.А. Бочарова	
М.И. Сайфутдинова	транспорте (по видам транспорта)	(подпись) (И.О.Ф)	
(подпись) (И.О.Ф)	1 курс, 1 семестр		
	Контрольная работа		
	4	<u>-</u>	

#### 1 вариант

# Инструкция

- 1. Задания предполагают перевод текста, ответы на вопросы, составление предложений и определение времени глагола.
- 2. При выполнении можно пользоваться англо-русским словарем.
- 3. Максимальное время выполнения задания 40 минут.
- 4. Критерии оценки результата:
- «отлично» ставится за правильное выполнение 5 заданий
- «хорошо» ставится за правильное выполнение 4 заданий
- «удовлетворительно» ставится за правильное выполнение 3 заданий
- «неудовлетворительно» ставится за правильное выполнение 2 и менее заданий.

#### 1. Translate the text in written form.

Sport is probably as old as the humanity itself. It has been developing with the growth of the mankind. All over the world people of different ages are very fond of sports and games. We all need to exercise. Even if you don't plan to make a career in sport you still have to practice. Regular exercises give you more energy. Besides, sport makes you better disciplined and more organized.

The original Olympic Games began in ancient Greece in 776. Since that time they have become very popular. First winners were awarded olive wreaths and cups of olive oil. This tradition has survived. In our time sportsmen get cups and wreaths for winning the first place in sport competitions. Modern Olympic Games are held every two years.

#### 1. Answer the questions to the text.

Why do people do sports?

When did the first Olympic Games start?

2. Finish up the following sentences using the text.

Sport helps you to be ...

Sportsmen in ancient Greece got ... if they won.

- 4. Find in the text and write down the sentences in:
- a) Past Simple b) Present Perfect c) Past Passive (подчеркните глагол-сказуемое)
- 5. Make up a sentence using the following words:

Olympic, do, games, people, sports, dream, who, to take, part, in.

_	M	
Преподаватель	0	М.И. Сайфутдинова
-		

Улан-Удэнский колледж железнодорожного транспорта — филиал Федерального государственного бюджетного образовательного учреждения высшего образования «Иркутский государственный университет путей сообщения» (УУКЖТ ИрГУПС)

PACCMOTPEHO	ЭКЗАМЕН	СОГЛАСОВАНО
ЦМК гуманитарных дисциплин	Дисциплина: ОД.03.	Зам. директора колледжа по УР
протокол №5 от 0 <u>8.04 2024</u>	Иностранный язык (английский)	( ) W
Ma /	Специальность 43.02.06 Сервис на	И.А. Бочарова
М.И. Сайфутдинова	транспорте (по видам транспорта)	(подпись) (И.О.Ф)
(подпись) (И.О.Ф)	1 курс, 1 семестр	
	Контрольная работа	

#### 2 вариант

#### Инструкция

- 1. Задания предполагают перевод текста, ответы на вопросы, составление предложений и определение времени глагола.
- 2. При выполнении можно пользоваться англо-русским словарем.
- 3. Максимальное время выполнения задания 40 минут.
- 4. Критерии оценки результата:
- «отлично» ставится за правильное выполнение 5 заданий
- «хорошо»- ставится за правильное выполнение 4 заданий
- «удовлетворительно» ставится за правильное выполнение 3 заданий
- «неудовлетворительно» ставится за правильное выполнение 2 и менее заданий.

#### 1. Переведите письменно текст

Russia occupies a vast territory in Europe and Asia. One of the most important railways in our country is Trans-Siberian railway. It connects Moscow and Vladivostok. The total length of the railway is 9600 km. That is the world's longest railway. The construction of the line was started in 1891 and the railway began to work only in 1905. Freight and passenger trains run with the help of powerful diesel and electric locomotives. Great changes will take place in the future because the development of the railways is going on. The trans-Siberian railway plays an important part in economy of the country.

- 2. Ответьте на вопросы по тексту:
- c) Why is Trans-Siberian railway the longest in the world?
- d) What locomotives work on the railway?
- 3. Завершите предложение по смыслу:
  - b) The Trans-Siberian railway joins ....
- 4. Найдите в тексте предложения в следующих временных формах и подчеркните глагол-сказуемое:
  - a) Future Simple b) Present Progressive
- 5. Make up a sentence using the following words:

Moscow, longest, and, railway, the, world's, connects, Vladivostok.

Преподаватель

М.И. Сайфутдинова

Улан-Удэнский колледж железнодорожного транспорта –

филиал Федерального государственного бюджетного образовательного учреждения высшего образования «Иркутский государственный университет путей сообщения» (УУКЖТ ИрГУПС)

РАССМОТРЕНО ЭКЗАМЕН СОГЛАСОВАНО ЦМК гуманитарных дисциплин Дисциплина: ОД.03. Зам. директора колледжа по УР протокол №5 от 08.04 2024 Иностранный язык (английский) Специальность: 43.02.06 Сервис на И.А. Бочарова транспорте (по видам транспорта)  $(\Phi, O, N)$ (подпись) М.И. Сайфутдинова 1 курс, 2 семестр (подпись) (Φ.O.N) Контрольная работа

#### 1 вариант

#### Инструкция

- 1. Задания предполагают перевод текста, ответы на вопросы, составление предложений и определение времени глагола.
- 2. При выполнении можно пользоваться англо-русским словарем.
- 3. Максимальное время выполнения задания 40 минут.
- 4. Критерии оценки результата:
  - «отлично» ставится за правильное выполнение 5 заданий
  - «хорошо»- ставится за правильное выполнение 4 заданий
  - «удовлетворительно» ставится за правильное выполнение 3 заданий
  - «неудовлетворительно» ставится за правильное выполнение 2 и менее заданий.

#### 1. Read and translate the text.

People in our planet can't live without travelling now. Our ancestors liked to travel as well, but tourism has become a highly developed business not long ago. There are a lot of companies that provide you with comfort and security. What choice to make? There is a great variety of choice available for you. Those who live in the country like going to a big city, visiting museums and art galleries, looking at the shop windows and dining at exotic restaurants. City-dwellers prefer holidays at the sea or in the mountains with camera.

Nowadays people travel not only for pleasure but also on business. You have to go to other countries to participate in different negotiations, to sign contracts and push the goods produced by your firm or company.

#### 2. Answer the questions to the text.

What are the reasons people travel around the world?

What do people do if they travel on business?

#### 3. Finish up the sentences using the text.

Travel companies help you to be ...

Tourism needs a lot of money because it is a ...

#### 4. Find in the text and write down the sentences in:

Present Simple b) Present Perfect c) Past Simple, (подчеркните глагол-сказуемое)

#### 5. Make a sentence using the following words:

And, people, galleries, a. city, big, museums, visit, in, restaurants.

Преподаватель М.И.Сайфутдинова

Улан-Удэнский колледж железнодорожного транспорта — филиал Федерального государственного бюджетного образовательного учреждения высшего образования «Иркутский государственный университет путей сообщения» (УУКЖТ ИрГУПС)

РАССМОТРЕНО ЭКЗАМЕН СОГЛАСОВАНО ЦМК гуманитарных дисциплин Дисциплина: ОД.03 Зам. директора колледжа по УР протокол №5 от 08.04.2024 Иностранный язык (английский) Специальность: 43.02.06 Сервис на И.А. Бочарова М.И. Сайфутдинова транспорте (по видам транспорта) (подпись) (.Ф.О.И) 1 курс, 2 семестр (подпись) (.Ф.О.И) Контрольная работа

#### 2 вариант

#### Инструкция

- 1. Задания предполагают перевод текста, ответы на вопросы, составление предложений и определение времени глагола.
- 2. При выполнении можно пользоваться англо-русским словарем.
- 3. Максимальное время выполнения задания 40 минут.
- 4. Критерии оценки результата:
- «отлично» ставится за правильное выполнение 5 заданий
- «хорошо»- ставится за правильное выполнение 4 заданий
- «удовлетворительно» ставится за правильное выполнение 3 заданий
- «неудовлетворительно» ставится за правильное выполнение 2 и менее заданий.

#### 1. Read and translate the text.

I have a lot of friends. To my mind, every man must have many friends, because without friends you just become dull and boring person. One of my best friends is Victor. We got acquainted many years ago. He is a well-built boy. He studies well but he does not spend all his time preparing lessons. He does sports, plays chess. His famous subject at school is Mathematics. We are friends for a long time. We trust each other. We have some personal secrets. I can tell him about my troubles and I can be sure that he always helps me.

#### 2. Answer the questions to the text.

- a) Why do people must have a lot of friends?
- b) What hobby has my friend?
- c) How goes my friend study?
- 3. Finish up the sentences using the text.

My friend always helps me, that's why I ...

- 4. Find in the text and write down the sentences in:
- a) Present Simple b) Past Simple
- 5. Make up a sentence using the following words: good, my, is, at, friend, Mathematics.

Преподаватель	M	М.И.Сайфутдинова